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Good evening Everyone,   
 
Wishing everyone is doing well tonight.    
 
We have continued to be busy after our last ACM. As we continue to visit districts and 
groups in preparation for the pre-conference assembly, I noticed the hard work and long 
hours of dedication from the GSRs, DCMs, Committee Chairs, and members for 
participating in the Pre-Conference process and Pre-Conference Assembly. Thank you 
for your involvement in our AA movement and its future.  
 
 Your participation is always needed in General Service to communicate what is going 
on in AA, we work to make things better for our fellowship and to keep it united, along 
with outreaching to the still suffering alcoholic in or outside of our AA rooms. Roundup 
was amazing, I had such a wonderful time that Friday and Saturday, there was just so 
much going on and was happy to meet so many new people and hold conversations 
with them.  Thank you very much for participating in the General Service panel as an 
attendee, reader, or a presenter, I loved the Q&A portion of the panel, so many great 
questions and sharing about General Service and service work.        
 
I want to mention a date in the first week of May and first week of June that requires our 
area’s membership to participate. 
 
• SoCal H&I Conference – May 5th – May 7th @ La Mirada Holiday Inn. Registrations 

for this year’s Conference have been low, if you are free this weekend, please make 
plans to attend and support this annual H&I Conference, we will return to our areas 
knowing more on how H&I twelve step work is being done in the southern areas of 
California. I am booked in and ready to be up there in La Mirada, hope to see you 
there. The flyer with lots more information is posted on our area’s website. 
  

• Unity Day /Founders Day Picnic this year will be at the same park in La Mesa as last 
year. Mark your calendars, be part of our picnic with food, games, and speakers! 
Saturday, June 10th, starting at 11:30am. Harry Griffin Park (site 2), 9550 Milden 
Street, La Mesa, CA. 91942. There will be ASL and Spanish interpretation at the 
Picnic, it is completely free, come out and join us!! We will soon get the flyer and 
date posted on our area’s website.  

  
 
Please reach out to us if you have any questions or need help from us.  
Thank you for allowing me to be of Service.  
 
 
Richard O. 
Alt. Delegate-Area 8 
altdelegate.area8aa@gmail.com  
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